
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  11/08/22                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 22-0923

LOG NAME:  20TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF A SECTION OF EAST 9TH ST

SUBJECT

(CD 9) Authorize the Temporary Closure of the Eastbound Lanes of East 9th Street between Commerce Street and Calhoun Street from
September 27, 2022 to August 31, 2023 for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the temporary closure of the eastbound lanes of East 9th Street between Commerce Street and
Calhoun Street from September 27, 2022 through August 31, 2023 for construction activities.

DISCUSSION:

The City of Fort Worth Transportation and Public Works Department (TPW) requests the temporary closure of the eastbound lanes of East 9th
Street between Commerce Street and Calhoun Street for the construction of the 27-story Deco 969 residence project. The westbound lanes of
East 9th Street are currently closed on this project until January 27, 2024. This section of East 9th Street between Commerce Street and Calhoun
Street has been fully closed since July 7, 2022 to install ONCOR vaults for Deco 969 and the future expansion of the Texas A&M Law School. After
this new eastbound closure request expires on August 31, 2023, the Deco 969 project will still occupy the westbound lane of East 9th Street for
continued construction activities. Traffic control plans for this project have been previously accepted.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  William Johnson  5806

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur  6035

   

Additional Information Contact: Tanya Brooks  7861

   


